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Term 3 Week 9





      
          



     12 September 2022
	WEEK'S EVENTS

	Monday – Thursday
	CONCERT WEEK

	Monday 12 Sept
	School Council P&C meeting – 7:30pm in the library

	Thursday 15 Sept
	SMILE CONCERT

	COMING EVENTS

	Monday 19 Sept
	Area Athletics carnival – selected students

	Monday 19 Sept
	K-2 Author visit

	Tuesday 20 Sept
	Junior choir Primary Proms performance – selected students

	Wednesday 21 Sept
	Ryde Spectacular Drama Group rehearsal – selected students

	Wednesday 21 Sept
	NAPLAN parent meeting – 5:30pm in 6L

	Thursday 22 Sept 
	Mufti Day

	Friday 23 Sept
	Dress rehearsal Ryde Schools spectacular – selected students

	Friday 23 Sept
	LAST DAY OF TERM 3


PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
IT’S CONCERT WEEK!!!

After what seems like an eternity, concert week has finally arrived. I have delighted over recent weeks in listening to final preparations of performances and I am very much looking forward to our concert this Thursday. The last whole school concert was held back in 2019. The students, teachers and families of Boronia Park Public School deserve an excellent show and that is what we will be having. I know a lot of information has been disseminated regarding performance times, ticket sales, costumes, collecting students after evening performances etc. Please ensure that you have a clear understanding of what is happening, and if not, please reach out to your class parent or class teacher.
The weather forecast for this Thursday is currently not looking favourable, with some showers predicted. If necessary, we will postpone the event until next term, but if the weather forecast remains for light showers we will be proceeding. In the event that the concert is postponed, current tickets will remain valid for the same concert time on the new date.
Mrs Ward 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
I can feel the anticipation of this week's BPPS Smile concert from our students. Nervous excitement is in the air, waiting to show off their impressive musical pieces. I thank all the teachers for their hard work behind the scenes and for what I know will be a fabulous performance showcasing our talented students.
The school holidays are fast approaching, and many families are looking ahead for vacation care, holiday ideas or survival tips to manage the change in routine and even fit in some self-care. The department has developed some resources to help you. The 'essentials' toolkit has self-care tips, wellbeing articles and leading Australian and international parenting resources. While the vacation care provider tool helps you find vacation care based on your address. Parent Line NSW has ten tips to help you survive the school holidays. And of course, if you have any NSW vouchers left, check out this website with ideas on where you can use your Parents NSW Vouchers – from Taronga Zoo to the Art Gallery NSW.

Mrs Taylor
OFFICE REPORT
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REMINDER: PLEASE DO NOT ENTER REQUESTS FOR EXTENDED LEAVE ON COMPASS.  

Extended leave forms are available on the school website.
CREATIVE ARTS
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CONGRATULATIONS TRAINING & CONCERT BANDS?
Congratulations to our Training and Concert Band students on being awarded Bronze in their respective sections of the Australian Schools Band and Orchestra Festival on Sunday. We are proud of your hard work leading up to the festival and the effort you put into the performance on the day. It is a great learning experience. Well done to all and many thanks to our conductor Nate, to Jay Wilson and Kirsty Hales, and to all parents for their much-valued support of the program.
JUNIOR CHOIR
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A reminder that there is no Junior Choir rehearsal this Thursday 15 September due to the Smile Concert. Students will rehearse the choir item for the Smile concert during school hours. We are greatly looking forward to the concert and our performance in the Primary Proms next Tuesday 20 September!  
SENIOR CHOIR
A reminder that the Ryde Schools Spectacular technical rehearsal is on at the Opera House on the last day of the term, Friday 23 September. As per the permission note, students are to wear full school uniform and bring recess, lunch and water in a small bag. It will be an exciting day indeed!
Mrs Nylund 
GRANDPARENTS’ MORNING TEA 
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** SAVE THE DATE **

Grandparents’ Morning at 

Boronia Park Public School 

Wednesday 2 November
PREMIER’S SPELLING BEE
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SPELLING BEE REGIONAL FINAL
Congratulations to Luella Hynes (Y4) and Jonti Evers (Y6) who competed in the Premier’s Spelling Bee Regional Final on Tuesday 6 September. Both students were faced with tough words and components.

Both students did Boronia Park very proud!
Miss Kilmore

SMILE CONCERT
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It’s concert week at Boronia Park and there is much excitement and rehearsing happening! We are really looking forward to performing for our wonderful audience of parents, and we’re sure you will leave with a big smile! If you have any questions please don’t hesitate to contact your class or group/ensemble teacher.
Smile outfits will be sent home on Wednesday afternoon for students to wear to school on Thursday morning. 
The evening performance will commence at 6:30pm sharp.  Gates will be closed and locked for the students’ safety. Don’t be late!
Concert Committee 

SPORT 
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WINTER PSSA FINALS & FRIENDLIES

Congratulations to all teams who will play in their finals this Friday. Most teams will play friendly matches on Friday.

The finals matches will follow the information uploaded to Compass last week. 

PSSA training on Friday morning will be for finalists only. 

Mr Smyth

P&C
Parents & carers – we are now coming to the end of Term 3! It’s been a full and busy term for the P&C team. We hope that you all enjoyed the recent Fathers’ Day breakfast and the wonderful gifts that our children drew! The Spring High Tea will have sprung last Saturday – hope you enjoyed some fun and frivolity! Next term we already have in planning a Golf Day (for us!) & Activitython (for the kids!). Watch this space for further announcements about any other planned events! Don’t forget to join our Facebook community page https://www.facebook.com/groups/4379591522055774 

The NSW Department of Education has been trialling a pilot program in selected schools of flexible school hours which extends the school day by offering activities for kids. They want to hear from parents and carers and would like feedback in an online survey open until Wednesday 5 October 2022. For further information from the P&C Federation and DoE survey access, please use this link: https://www.pandc.org.au/extending-the-school-day-survey/ 

Our next general P&C meeting will be tonight @ 7:30pm in the library. We continue to trial hybrid meetings with in-person and on-line video conferencing.

To join, follow this Zoom link: 
https://au01web.zoom.us/j/62826110016?pwd=WTlHNDVEMEVwQ3FBbzdNY0x0R3R0QT09 

Or use these Zoom details:

Meeting ID: 628 2611 0016

Passcode: 123456

We will have our committee reports and updates including progress on the due diligence process for the BPCC coming under the P&C umbrella. If you have any items you’d like to raise or consider, please email Simon Fleet at bppspandc.secretary@gmail.com. Look forward to seeing you there!

ANNUAL SPRING HIGH TEA

The 8th Annual Spring High Tea was a huge success! With over 110 ladies attending, it was so lovely to see everyone together again, after 2 years of cancellations due to Covid restrictions. 
The day was filled with laughs, great food provided by the Hunters Hill Hotel, pampering, dancing and not to mention a great result fundraising for our school. Thank you to all that attended and for your very kind and generous support to the event. 

Special thanks to Samantha Fieliciano who was the one who started this event when her son was in Kindy 10 years ago and remains at the head in coordinating this event every year. Clare Hollings has also been heavily involved year after year since the beginning and plays an integral part in the event success and fundraising results, thank you! 

Thank you to our event volunteers Anh Nguyen, Ros Farrar, Katrina Parker, Delvene Neilson, Marie Doyle, Belinda Colley, Michelle Vrab, Kylie Handley, Cynthia Meyer, Tabitha Nagle, Georgie Johnson, Angela Cross, Helen Pottle, Georgie Pell, Feisa Dam, Suzan Wills, Amanda Pegus, Anne Maree Camilleri, Louise Eddington, and the committee members from the P&C team, in particular, Jess Collins, John Kwan and Alisa Slomic! Also a special thanks to Katie Little who has donated her time for this event each year, providing tarot readings for the whole 3 hour event!
DADS’/FATHER FIGURE & KIDS’ CAMP 2022

A last reminder for our planned camp this coming weekend @ Narrabeen.  Come for one or both nights on Friday 16 & Saturday 17 September. We’ve got a group booking, so email Tom (bppsdadsgroup@gmail.com) or call me on 0439 493 863 to get the booking details.  The park has loads of facilities, so you don’t need a lot of stuff – it’s a walk to the beach so make sure your kids have beach gear.  Looking forward to seeing you all there!

CANTEEN
BUSY CANTEEN – HELP DESPERATELY NEEDED
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The canteen continues to get busier and we need your help! 
If you have a spare hour or half an hour on a Thursday or Friday, we would love your help over the busy lunch service from 12:30pm. The roster can be found at: https://signup.com/go/huwfTkq
THANK YOU!

A big thank you to all of our volunteers both old and new. We really appreciate your help.

Term 4 roster will be available soon.

SMILE CONCERT – THURSDAY 15 SEPTEMBER

Due to the timing of the concert performances, the canteen will only be serving sushi as well as a range of recess items, donuts and drinks. These are available to pre-order via FlexiSchools or at the canteen by Tuesday 13 September. Please note that there will be no orders taken on the day.
FRESH 4 KIDS – ENDS THIS FRIDAY 16 SEPTEMBER
The Eat Fresh and Win campaign is back for 2022. Commencing Monday 1 August and ending Friday 16 September 2022, each time a student makes a healthy selection from the canteen (fruit and/or vegetables), they are rewarded with a stamp on their entry form. Collect 2 stamps and you will receive a minor prize and go into the major prize draw. 

SAUSAGE SIZZLE 23 SEPTEMBER

Our end of term sausage sizzle will be on Friday 23 September. Orders can be placed via Flexischools or paper order forms are available from the canteen. Order now or before Tuesday 20 September. No orders will be taken on the day.  Help required please.
SAUSAGE SIZZLE 

Friday 23 September 2022

ORDER FORM
Celebrate the end of the term with a freshly cooked sausage on bread roll with tomato or BBQ sauce for $4.  Add a drink for $2.00.  
All orders must be received by 10am 
Tuesday 20 Sept 2022. 
**No orders will be taken on the day**

Child Name   ___________________________________

Class:              _____________

(
Sausage Sizzle

                            $4.00 

(
Glee/juice,/straw milk/choc milk/water 
  $2.00

(Please circle your drink choice)
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